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January 30, 2018
Chairman Petersen and Members of the Senate Transportation Committee:
My name is Michael Kelley and I'm the policy coordinator for BikeWalkKC.

BikeWalkKC supports Senate Bill No. 274, which seeks to strengthen legislation regarding
negligent driving. In order for Kansas to become a better state for cyclists, we need legislation
like this to deter motorists from behavior that puts both groups at greater risk of injury.

BikeWalkKC supports this measure for three reasons:

¢  First, this will deter motorists from driving while distracted. The bili explicitly prohibits
operating a vehicle while engaged in activities that interfere “with the safe control and
operation of the vehicle,” The addition of the $45 fine will work to persuade drivers to
put their life, instead of their phones, into their own hands.

* Second, we must work to lower the rate of cyclist fatalities statewlde. According to a
recent report by the League of American Bicyclists, “the rate of bicyclist fatalities per
capita and per bike commuter has increased in recent years.” This is in part due to a lack
of needed legislation for bicyclist Infrastructure and safety, both of which contribute to
Kansas currently being ranked one of the least bike-friendly states in the country, This
legisiation will help us begin to reverse that sobering trend.

« Finally, If enacted, this bilf will benefit all modes of transportation. The leglslation will
not only protect bicyclists, but a host of other groups including other motorists,
emergency vehicles, buses, and most importantly, pedestrians. in working to protect
motorists and cyclists, we're helping to ensure that regardless of how you move through
the Sunflower State, you are doing so in a way that will be safer,

Negligent driving has unfortunately become a more common sight, leading to countless close
calls and unnecessary tragedles, However, Senate Bill No. 274 glves us an opportunity to
prevent that dangerous behavior. In passing this legislation, we make clear the punishment for
being reckless behind the wheel, reverse a statewlde trend, and make our roads safer for all.

Please vote “yes” for S8 No. 274,

Thank you.
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